Eleventh Sunday In Ordinary Time                                             June 17, 2012                                                                                                                              
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“It is like a mustard seed, which, when sown upon the ground, is the smallest of all the seeds on earth; yet when it is sown it grows up and becomes the greatest of all shrubs, and puts forth large branches, so that the birds of the air can make nests in its shade.””.  (Mark 4:31-32)
WELCOME TO

THE PARISH UNIT OF

ST. BERNARD’S (Moncton)

SAINT VINCENT (Sackville)

SAINT CLEMENT (Port Elgin)

& SAINT BARTHOLOMEW (Melrose)

† MASS SCHEDULE †

St. Bernard’s:  Thurs. @ 9:30 am; Sat. @ 4 pm & Sun. @ 11 am
St. Vincent: Sunday @ 9 am; St. Clement & St. Bartholomew: Sat. @ 7 pm (alternating)

Priest is available for Confessions prior to Saturday Mass upon request.

PASTORAL MINISTRY TEAM:
Priest Moderator: Rev. Allison S. Carroll                   Social Justice:
Claudia McCloskey                  
Liturgy: Rick Shaw, Deb Gillespie                     Adult Faith:
Dr. Andrew Wilson
Catechetics: Carolyn O’Blenis, carolynoblenis@yahoo.com
STAFF:
Secretary:    Darlene McGraw, sbhf@rogers.com
Custodian:
Rick Cormier
                
Facilities & Activities Coordinator:  Sam Ermen

OFFICE: 43 Botsford St. Moncton, NB E1C 4W9 Phone 857-0425 Fax 857-9565 

Web Site:  www.stbernardschurch.ca

OFFICE HOURS: Monday to Friday. 9 AM to 12 PM & 1 PM to 4 PM 

Mass Intentions for this Week

Thurs. 
Jun 21st @   9:30 AM—anniv. late Cathy Arsenault
Eleanor Arsenault

Sat. 
Jun 23rd @   4:00 PM—late Bud & Betty Fogarty

Anne & family

Sun. 
Jun 24th @ 11:00 AM—late Eugene “Geno” Melanson
Jeanette
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OFFERINGS from last week—June 9th/10th, 2012 

Envelopes (290) $ 5,256.00 Loose $ 664.72
Karing Kitchen $ 32.00 Capital Expenditure (34) $ 2,035.82
Pope’s Pastoral Work (1) $ 15.00

Thank you for your generous and continued support!
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COME CELEBRATE WITH US!!

All are welcome & encouraged to come and celebrate with our youth for the: 

Graduation Mass:  Sunday, June 17th@ 11 AM

MARK YOUR CALENDARS
3rd Tuesday of Month @ 6:30 pm – Carmelites 
Last Sat. of every month @ 8:00 AM --Prayer for Priests in the main church 

Thurs. – after 9:30 AM Mass - Circle of Friends-done until September 2012
Sunday—June 17th@ 11 AM--Graduation Mass

Sunday—June 24th@ 1 PM Next Baptisms (please note time change)
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Prayers for our Troops…we pray for all those who serve………….we pray for Cpl. Ben Goodwin, son of Stephen & Ann Goodwin, Pvt. A.J. Poirier, son of John & Jackie Poirier, and Basil Rose, brother-in-law of Lew & Anne Cummings.
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Ecclesiastes3…Under every season there is a time…

A TIME TO HEAL… We remember in our prayers those who are sick…….. Jim Riordan.
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A TIME TO MOURN………………our sincere sympathies to the families of… Ivy Kelly, Robert Fogarty, and Eleanor Cormier.
The Greater Moncton Association for Community Living (GMACL) is a non-profit registered charity, dedicated to protecting the rights and promoting the interests of individuals with an intellectual disability (from birth to seniors), and their families, in the Westmorland, Albert and Kent counties.  GMACL is presently looking for space to relocate our offices and classrooms to.  To accommodate our needs, we would require 2 offices and 2 classrooms. As many of the individuals we serve utilize public transportation it would be helpful if the location was near the city bus route.  Please contact Connie at the GMACL at 857-8899 or by email at gmacloffice@gmail.com if you can assist in this important matter.
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LET’S MAKE OU CHURCH ENVIRONMENT A SCENT FREE ZONE!!!
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CWL Provincial Project
The Catholic Women’s League is conducting a fundraiser by selling pewter Madonna pins. These are made here in New Brunswick and sell for $10.00.  If you are interested in purchasing a pin they are available at the church office and also by calling Hazel Robichaud @ 852-8903.
ARCHDIOCESE OF MONCTON LITURGY FORMATION PROGRAM

Celebrating the 50th Anniversary of Vatican II and the Constitution on the Sacred Liturgy, the Archdiocese of Moncton announces a three year formation program for those interested in deepening their formation in the liturgical life of the Church.  This will be of special interest to Pastoral Ministry Teams and Liturgy Committees, those in liturgical or catechetical leadership (coordinators, RCIA, sacristans, music ministers, and those in other parish ministries), and all who wish to deepen their formation in the liturgical life of the Church.  The Program will offer a variety of courses over three years. Posters, brochures and registration forms are available in your parish.  
Deadline for registration is June 30th  for those taking the program for certificate or who wish to audit the complete program.  The deadline for the September 7&8 session for those who wish to audit that course only is August 30th.  For more information. contact 857-9531: Deb Gillespie--ext. 296; deb.diocesemoncton@gmail.com,  Or Ellen Bennett--ext.227. 
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YARD SALE:  Proceeds go for local cancer patients and needy families.  Part of the profits will go for a humanitarian project in Haïti.  
When? Every Friday and Saturday of June, from 8:00 to 4:00   
Where?  9, Tall Pine Street (off Roy Scenic Rd) in Irishtown.  
Info: Eva Léger 383-8603  or Hester Daigle 858-9736.
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HOLY COMMUNION TO THE HOMEBOUND
if you are unable to attend Mass and would like a member of our Pastoral Team to bring Communion to your home or the home of a loved one, please contact the parish office @ 857-0425. 
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  Would you like to assist a senior improve their strength, flexibility and    balance?   Then the VON Moncton SMART (Seniors Maintaining Active Roles Together) ® program may be just what you are looking for.   SMART volunteer leaders guide senior(s) with 15 gentle exercises for one hour a        week for 12 weeks.   The program is provided either in-home or a group setting for seniors who cannot take part in other exercise programs due to mobility issues.  VON Moncton provides extensive training and support to the volunteer leaders at no cost.  For more information on becoming a volunteer leader, or as a program participant, please contact Joanne Adair, phone 857-9115 or email joanne.adair@von.ca. 
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                  Catechetical Coordinator Retirement
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As previously announced in past bulletins, our catechetical coordinator, Carolyn O’Blenis is retiring at the end of this month.  We thank her for her tireless efforts and we hope that she may enjoy many blessings in the retirement years.  We invite all parishioners to join Carolyn in the hall after Sunday Mass June 24th for cake, ice-cream, and refreshments.
[image: image16.jpg]


    
PARISH OFFICE RE-LOCATION TO THE CHURCH

At a general meeting of the Parish on Monday, March 26, 2012, a motion was passed to vacate the Rectory (due to health & safety issues) & move the parish offices to the church.  A move date has been established for the week of July 23rd, and the office will be closed for that week.

Young Adults - Rendezvous to see some animals @ Magnetic Hill Zoo  (125 Magic Mountain Road, Moncton) on Thursday, June 28th at 6:00 pm.  If you are a young adult aged 19-30, join us for some informal conversation and socializing.  Everyone between the ages of 19-30 are welcome.  For more information Contact:  Emily @ LEBLANC03@hotmail.com or Jessica @ JESSAL3@hotmail.com
Mass at St. Patrick’s Church, Chapel Point, Kent Co., NB will be celebrated Saturday, June 23rd, 2012 at 7 PM.  All are welcome

From the Office of Faith Development

Catechesis is the responsibility of the entire Christian community, with all in the community playing a particular role.  Two sessions of formation to deepen our understanding of this will be offered at Our Lady of Hope Pastoral Unit on April 29th and May 27th from 2:00 p.m. to 4:30.  These sessions, facilitated by Ellen Bennett, will take place at Immaculate Conception Church Hall in Rexton.  While there is a particular invitation extended to those who work with the faith development of children, youth or adults, because of the role the community plays in catechesis, all are welcome to join us for these sessions.  

Every Tuesday, at the Prayer Monument (Prayer Garden) prayers will be at 7 PM.  Volunteers are needed for the planting of annuals, Monday June 18th, at 9 AM.  For more Info.call:  Normand -  850-3841.

Development and Peace launches a second appeal for help in the «Horn of Africa».  More than 15 million people in Western Africa are facing starvation due to a severe drought. Over 350,000 were reached by Development and Peace in a first fund-raising project. A second phase is now soliciting funds for projects that are focused on food securities, community resilience and conflict resolution.  Donations can be forwarded to Development and Peace, 1425 René-Levesque Blvd West, 3rd Floor, Montreal QC H3G 1T7 (please indicate for Horn of Africa), by telephone Toll Free: 1 888 234-8533, by Web ; www.devp.org(http://www.devp.org).
As you know more than 2 million children are threatened by a major famine in Africa. UNICEF warns that all these childrens will require humanitarian help during all the coming year. Here is the toll free number for UNICEF : 1-800-567-4483. Please be generous and please specify with your donation that it is to be exclusively used for Africa’s Horn and Sahel who includes 5 others states of Africa.  Please keep this toll free number. For each donation, you will receive a receipt.  For each donation please don’t forget to specify that your donation is exclusive for children in Africa. The children thank you and please remember that your donation helps you accumulate treasures in the heaven.  Thank you very much.

Needed --- A crib or bassinet for a single mother.  If you are able to donate, please call Inez @ 289-7531.
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Congratulations!!
The following graduates have been awarded said bursaries:

Cassandra Paddon –awarded the St. Bernard’sCWL Bursary
Anna D’Ettore – awarded the St. Bernard’s Parish Bursary
Shelby Johnson – awarded the Knights of ColumbusCouncil 1310          Bursary
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♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥

There is the promise of Marriage between:

Joey Robichaud & Amy LeBlanc

Wedding will be celebrated on June 30, 2012 @ 2:00 PM. at St. Bernard’s Church.

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥
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Congratulations to Earle & Maria Leaman, and Margaret & Gilbert Blanchard who both will be celebrating their 50th Wedding Anniversary on June 23, 2012.
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We would like to wish a very Happy Birthday to Angela Kinden who will be celebrating her 80th on 

June 16, 2012.  
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The Canadian Red Cross is seeking volunteers to interact with seniors via: 
Friendly Visiting A volunteer becomes a friend to a senior by visiting once a week to:

Telephone Reassurance Provide a reassuring phone call to a senior on a daily basis.
Transportation Door-to-door service by driving a senior to a medial appointment or to do some grocery shopping.   A friendly face or weekly chat can make a world of difference to an isolated senior. 1 hr/week! For info. contact Louise @ 863-2650 ext. 2661 or louise.collette@redcross.ca
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